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Visit our Chapter web-page at www.AUSAcbcv.org 
 

Carlisle Barracks and Cumberland Valley Chapter 
 

Message From the Chapter President 
 

Fellow members, 
   We trust that all members enjoyed a blessed 
Christmas and offer our best wishes for the 
coming year.  2015 was another wonderful year 
for our chapter. Once again the annual “Get 
Acquainted Golf Outing” orchestrated by Sonny 
and Carol Sloan and this year with the support of 
Robert Byrne was an outstanding success.  As 
our chapter’s only fund raising event it underwrites 
all of our efforts to provide a voice for the Army 
and support for our Soldiers.   
   Our Newsletter will be mailed to all chapter 
member this year and combined with our updated 
web site will offer insight to our specific efforts as 
well as the opportunity for members to send us 
their thoughts and suggestions. That feedback is 
essential for the continuing success of our 
programs.Thank you to COL (Ret) Bob Hume for 
setting up and managing our Chapter’s new web-
page and to COL (Ret) Carolyn Kleiner for 
publishing the newsletters. 
   We are looking forward to a general membership 
meeting later this spring so watch our new web 
site for details.  If you have any questions, contact 
me at jcomello@comcast.net or via our Chapter 
web-page. 

-Jerry Comello, Ph.D., COL, USA Ret.  
 

2016 Great Decisions Program 
Our AUSA Chapter supports the Great Decisions 
program. This venue provides the opportunity to 
listen and engage with Army War College experts 
on topics of interest to American citizens. The 
2016 series continues on Friday afternoons, 1-3 
p.m. through March 18, at the Army Heritage & 
Education Center. All lectures and parking is free.  
Members of the community are invited to attend 
any or all of the free lectures.  
 
March 11: Shifting Alliances in the Middle East by 
Dr. Larry Goodson 

March 18:  The Koreas by COL David DeTata 

AUSA CB-CV Chapter Activities 
 

On-going Strategic Art Film Program 
February 23 Monthly Board Meeting 
February 26 CBks Black History Month 

Observance Awards Ceremony 
March 4 Board Planning Meeting 
March 21 Monthly Board Meeting 
April 19 Monthly Board Meeting 
May 2  Scholarship Applications Due 
May 12-13 First Region Spring Meeting 
  1000 Island Harbor Hotel 
May 16 Monthly Board Meeting 
June 10 USAWC Resident Class Graduation 

*See our web-page for additional events* 
 

       May 2, 2016       

CB/CV AUSA Scholarship Applications Due 
At least one $1,000 scholarship award is presented 
annually. The past few years, multiple scholarships 
were awarded. The applicant must be: 

 a member of CB/CV AUSA Chapter, or be a 

dependent of a member of the Chapter 

 and must be a high school senior or an 
undergraduate freshman accepted to attend 
or attending a college or university leading to an 
undergraduate degree.  
 

Applications and additional information are 
available on our web page at 
http://ausacbcv.org/annual-scholarships/ or contact 
Prof. Ed Filiberti at (717) 245-3715 
edward.j.filiberti.civ@mail.mil or ejfili@aol.com. 
 

Submit Applications no later than May 2nd to: 
Prof. Edward J. Filiberti (Root Hall, Box 536) 
Or mail to:  
Edward J. Filiberti  
1112 Oak Street  
Carlisle, PA 17013 
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ROTC/JROTC Highlights 
Listed below are some activities and successes of 
the ROTC/JROTC battalions in our area. They were 
extracted from reports provided by each battalion 
and edited/paraphrased for brevity. The full reports 
are on our web-page:  www.AUSAcbcv.org 
 

Dickinson College: 95 cadets 
In October, we took a team down to the Army 10-
miler. We also sent a team of hard chargers via CH-
47 to Ft Dix for 2d ROTC Brigade’s Ranger 
Challenge. Our senior class performed well in the 
component selection process. All 16 received their 
component of choice, with 8 of 16 receiving Active 
Duty. Of note, 4 seniors placed amongst the top 
10% of active duty cadets and 5 have earned the 
distinction of DMG. 

Shippensburg College: 104 cadets 
Cadet Colin Brackin, a graduating senior, was 
selected as the Cadet of the Year by US Army 
Cadet Command. He was ranked number one from 
more than 5300 cadets nationwide. Several cadets 
completed a 30-day ROTC overseas tour: Cody 
Sullivan (Hungary), Hannah Strauch (Tailand), and 
Daniel Knney (Lithuania). These tours are part of 
Cadet Command’s Cultural Learning and Language 
Proficiency Program. Cadet groups, under the 
leadership of a senior ROTC instructor, work with 
foreign military and non-governmental agencies in a 
variety of tasks. 

Cedar Cliff High School: 125 cadets 
The dedication of our “Heroes Landing” which 
memorializes the five Cedar Cliff graduates who 
died in combat is one of the highlights of our 2015-
2016 calendar. The unit continues to support many 
school and community events with the Color Guard.  
Another significant effort is support to the twice a 
year blood drive. 

Carson Long Military Academy: 95 cadets 
Founded in 1836, Carson Long is the nation’s oldest 
private boarding school providing military leadership 
training. The JROTC program here is mandatory for 
all 9th through 12th graders. We are recognized as an 
“Honor Unit With Distinction” by the US Army Cadet 
Command. We had many successes over the past 
year: a 95% & 98% rating for the JROTC Program 
Assessment; ten cadets attended the JROTC Cadet 
Leadership Challenge at Camp Odyssey in Boswell, 
PA; Advancement to the Level II (Zero Hour Threat) 
phase of the JROTC Leadership and Academic 
Bowl Challenge and designation as the 2015 
Regional Champions for the Central Pennsylvania 
Exhibition Drill Team Competition. 

Cumberland Valley High School: 140 cadets 
Established in January 2011, our cadet battalion 
earned a perfect score of 400 on last year's Unit 
Report and retained our status as an Honor Unit 
with Distinction, the highest qualification a JROTC 
unit can earn. During the 2014-15 school year, the 
battalion completed over 2200 community service 
hours supporting veterans events, color guard 
presentations, blood drives, school activities, and 
more. The battalion's Raider Team is the 
undefeated, 4-time defending League 3 
champions, and the Color Guard and Drill Team 
both placed 2nd in the league championship last 
January.  

Gettysburg High School: 94 cadets 
Established in 2005-06, our current battalion 
enrolment was 10 percent of the high school 
enrollment. We achieved recognition as Honor 
Unit with Distinction during our first Formal 
Inspection in 2009, and have maintained that 
coveted status annually since then. Last year our 
Leadership team made it to the National 
Championships of JROTC Leadership and 
Academic Bowl (JLAB) competition by finishing in 
the top 40 of 1,320 teams that began the 
competition. Our cadets finished in 31st place 
nationwide in their first trip to the nationals. 
Annually our cadets perform several community 
service and service learning projects.  The top two 
are a Big Round Top Trail clean-up as part of the 
Gettysburg National Military Park (GNMP) Adopt-
A-Position Program and the Sgt Mac Foundation 
National Wreath Project where they prepare and 
load wreaths for shipping to Quantico National 
Cemetery, and  also place of wreaths on graves at 
the Soldiers National Cemetery in Gettysburg.    

Red Land High School: 129 cadets 
This year’s battalion is engaged and active with 
Color Guard presentations, supporting Freshmen 
Orientation and Back to School nights, and 
supporting our local community’s Four Diamond’s 
Cancer Awareness fund-raising event. We’ve 
partnered with Fairview Elementary school 
providing mentorship to students and services to 
the school’s Parent/Teacher Organization, are 
planning a Service Learning Project that focuses 
on Veterans, and also plan to send care packages 
to those currently serving our nation. Our Senior 
Army Instructor was asked to conduct a video 
message to the students talking about “respect.” 
He also teaches leadership to the newly created 

West Shore Marching Band students and staff. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Cedar Cliff High School JROTC  
Hero’s Landing Dedication 

November 6, 2015  

             
 

2015 AUSA Donations  
Supported Multiple Programs 

During the 2015 calendar year, more than 100 
individuals plus an additional 80 Corporate 
Members and businesses donated door prizes, 
auction items, or made cash donations to 
support the annual golf outing fund raiser.  In 
turn, those funds were disbursed by the 
Chapter Board to support the following 
programs:  

AUSA Chapter Scholarship Program 
USAWC Graduating Class Writing Awards 

USAWC Resident Class Events 
ROTC & JROTC Award Programs 

Healing Waters Wounded Veterans Event 
Jim Thorpe Outdoor Film Event 

St. Jude Charity 
Cumberland County Historical Society 

Carlisle Barracks 
 Asia-Pacific Art Contest  

Black History Essay Contest 
Retiree Appreciation Day 

US Army, Reserve, National Guard 
 Birthday Events  

Carlisle Barracks & Letterkenny Army Depot 
Soldier, NCO, Civilian of the Quarter and Year 

 
AUSA Carlisle Barracks-Cumberland Valley 

 Executive Committee 
President 

Jerry Comello, Ph.D., COL, USA Ret. 
Immediate Past President 

Charles R. Elliott, LTC, USA Ret. 
VP Operations 

Bernard Griffard, COL, USA Ret. 
VP Treasurer 

Edward J. Filiberti, COL, USA Ret. 
Secretary 

George J. Woods, III, Ph.D, COL, USA Ret. 

 We welcome your questions and comments 
on our web-page http://ausacbcv.org/contact  

Current AUSA Corporate Members 
 

Accountants 
Boyer & Ritter, CPA (717) 249-3414 

Antiques 
Bedford Street Antiques (717) 241-5309 

Linden Hall Antiques (717) 249-1978 
Northgate Antiques Mall (717) 243-5802 

Associations 
Army Heritage Center Foundation (717) 258-1102 

Army War College Foundation (717) 243-0884 
Veterans of Foreign War Post #477 (717) 258-4412 

Attorneys 
Kozloff Stoudt, P.C. (610) 670-2552 

Law Office of Lindsay D. Baird (717) 243-5731 
Automotive 

Highlands’ Tire & Service Center (717) 243-1382 
Barber Shop 

Miller’s Barber Shop (717) 243-6796 
Communications 

AT&T Mobility Carlisle Commons (717) 240-2990 
Computers 

Aardvark Computers (717) 240-0604 
Consulting Firms 

Aquila Strategy & Operations Group (717) 795-1885  
Centris Consulting (570) 963-1136 

Defense Contractors 
Balfour Beatty (717) 243-7177 

Gabler Trucking, Inc. (717) 264-4184 
Nat’l Ctr for Defense Manufacturing (724) 539-6816 
Tripwire Operations Group (717) 648-2792 *New* 

Dental 
Thomas P. Neslund, DMD, PC (717) 258-5455 

Financial Institutions 
First Command Financial Planning (717) 960-0012 
Members 1

st
 Federal Credit Union (717) 795-5128 

Orrstown Bank 1-888-677-7869 
Flowers 

George’s Flowers (717) 243-2626 
Jewelers 

Mountz Jewelers (717) 243-4936 
Lodging 

Pheasant Field Bed & Breakfast (717) 258-0717 
Medical 

Big Spring Pharmacy (717) 776-0288 
Carlisle Cardiology Associates (717) 258-8862 

Catherine and Co. Alternative Therapies (717) 240-0497 
Quality Care Pharmacy (717) 249-5691 

Printing & Publishing 
IMPRINT Wearhouse Screen Printing (717) 258-8212 

*Printed Image (717) 243-9069-Newsletter publisher* 
Real Estate 

Wolfe & Company Realtors (717) 243-1551 
Restaurants & Dining 

Applebee’s Neighborhood Grill (717) 245-2500 
Market Cross Pub (717) 258-1234 
Momma Spriggs (717) 701-8645 

North Hanover Grill (717) 241-5517 
Pizza Grille (717) 218-2320 

School Districts 
Cumberland Valley School District (717) 506-3315 

REMEMBER TO 

SUPPORT OUR CORPORATE MEMBERS! 


